Guideline No 262

Status of unauthorised arrivals

Issued: 18 June 2004

For immediate release

The Australian Press Council has received complaints about the terminology that is applied, and ought to be applied, to those arriving in Australia who do not have normal immigrant credentials.  Technically in Commonwealth immigration legislation they are referred to as “unlawful non-citizens”.  However, they are often referred to as “illegal immigrants”, or even “illegals”.

The problem with the use of terms such as “illegal refugee” and “illegal asylum seeker” is that they are often inaccurate and may be derogatory.

The Council cautions the press to be careful in the use of such unqualified terms in reports and headlines.
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